
 
 
Ratification of 2023-2026 Collective Bargaining Agreement 

• Unit membership ratified the 2023-2026 Collective Bargaining 
Agreement: 

o 54.1% of the membership voted (160 members). 
o 94.3% (149) voted yes, 5.4% (9) voted no, and 1.3% (2) abstained. 

• The Agreement is effective from July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2026.  
• If questions should arise, please contact any of your negotiators: Matt 

Crow (CCA President, Chief Negotiator, CC Negotiator; Ann Tatum, BC 
Negotiator; Jeff Keele, PC Negotiator; Robert Boyles, Adjunct 
Negotiator).  

• Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Faculty Evaluation Forms: Library 

• BC Librarians are interested in revisiting the evaluation forms.  
• Any changes to forms will affect faculty district-wide and, as per 

Education Code, Academic Senate would have to be consulted before 
changes are negotiated. 

• CCA recommends the Academic Senates create an ad hoc committee 
made up of faculty librarians from across the district to address this 
topic. 

 
Reminders 

• All faculty are welcome to attend the open session of the union 
meetings. Meetings are every other Monday from 12:45-2:45 via Zoom; 
open session is at the start of the meeting. The Zoom link is included in 
the agenda sent out by our KCCD CCA Secretary, Matt Jones. 

 
Submitted by Ann Tatum (BC Campus Chair and Negotiator) 
October 25, 2023 


